Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

August 16, 2004
6:00 pm


Scotts Seafood
Walnut Creek



Directors present:

Mario Alioto, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, Tony Turinsky

Directors excused absent:
Susan Markowitz

Others present:
Jim Horne (3148), Jay Mayhall & Tony Ramos (3144), 

Tom & Yvonne Merrick (3146), Peter Miller – Camco,

Ed Reagor (3078), John Reynolds (3180), 

Ellen Turinsky (3119)

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by President Reagor.

Homeowner comments were expressed by Tom Merrick and Jay Mayhall regarding the construction of the 91-space parking lot located 135’ from tower buildings 3133-3144 and 3145-3156. The following concerns were voiced by the two homeowners:

1) East West Partners has violated the Memorandum of understanding by developing the parking lot with its swale, retention pond, and burm within 135 feet of the nearest tower building. 

2) Retention pond overflow during the rainy season or periods of heavy snow melt.

3) Burm failure and potential flooding of Aspen Grove land with possible damage to tower buildings’ foundations.

4) Year-round standing water in the retention pond allowing mosquito breeding and the possibility of West Nile Virus.

5) The retention pond creating an attractive nuisance with the possibility of children falling in and drowning. 

6) Insurance liability issues with a potential attractive nuisance on the neighboring property. 

The Memorandum of Understanding between NPOA and East West Partners addresses the Aspen Grove Development Setback as “NMP (Northstar Mountain Properties) will maintain a development setback of at least 135 feet between any paved parking lots within the NMP property and the closest residential building in the Aspen Grove subdivision.”   

It was decided that in Executive Session the Board of Directors would determine a course of action for the parking lot engineering issue and East West Partners’ MOU adherence. An inspection of the parking lot and surrounding site improvements will be scheduled with EWP project architect David Tirman at 11:00 am on the morning of Saturday September 4th.  Mr. Turinsky will be provided with a copy of the MOU to discuss with Attorney Branden Bickel. 

Minutes of the July 10, 2004 Board of Directors Meeting were approved with corrections.

The Board reviewed a draft of the July 2004 financial statements.

The Board reviewed a proposed fiscal 2005 budget with a 5% monthly dues increase. In discussion line item changes were recommended for replacement funding and building maintenance. Mr. Miller will provide a revised draft to the Board via email and fax for approval.  

The following summer / fall maintenance items were discussed:

1) The Camco maintenance crew will be doing grounds cleanup, installation of metal kick plates on the entry deck closet doors and utility rooms doors as test cases at units 3081 and 3119, repair of woodpecker holes on buildings’ siding throughout the property, repair and rebuilding of snow diverting window grates, and repainting of entry doors on an “as needed” basis.

2) Mosher Paving or Robert Sutton Inc. will be doing parking lot and pathway asphalt repairs and crack sealing this fall. 

3) Sierra Paint & Chemical will be staining the siding at units 3001-3051 after Labor Day.

4) Clearview Window Cleaning has completed approximately 2/3rds of the exterior window washing. The remaining units (3001-3051) will be done after siding staining is finished this fall. 

The following Architectural Review Committee items were addressed:

1) The window replacement subcommittee has received a bid from contractor Doc Gelso for replacement of the single pane windows with Loewen windows. A second bid is being sought from another established local contractor. Over the course of the summer the property manager has shown the existing windows for replacement to two window companies and a general contractor as part of the bid solicitation process. While interest in the project has been expressed by two of the three parties, to date none have come forth with a bid. The property manager will continue looking for a contractor to provide a second bid for the committee.

2) The ARC reviewed a request from the Northstar Rental Department to change rental units’ door locks to a key card entry system. After discussion the request was denied on the grounds that the Association does not want the units’ front doors to look like motel room doors. 

The Association’s vehicle towing policy was discussed. Red “TOW ZONE” signs will be added above the existing parking regulation signs at the intersections of Northstar Drive & Silver Strike and Northstar Drive & Aspen Grove. Towing policy fliers will be mailed to the membership with the 2005 budget mailer. An article on the Aspen Grove and Ski Trails towing policies will also be included in the late fall NPOA newsletter.

The contract for security services from Northstar’s Public Safety Department was reviewed and approved with changes. The contract will be returned to Northstar for  changes prior to being signed by President Reagor. 

A development update on East / West Partners’ Village and the Highlands projects was provided by the property manager. 

In preparation for the 11:00 am September 5th Annual Meeting report assignments were given to directors. They are as follows:


President’s report – Liz Reagor


Walk through inspection – Bob Thornton


Towing policy – Tony Turinsky


Financials and Budget – Bob Thornton and Peter Miller

The Board will convene prior to Annual Meeting in the downstairs adult clubhouse meeting room at 10:00 on Sunday September 5, 2004.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm. 

The Board went into Executive session to discuss a course of action for the parking lot engineering issue, East West Partners’ MOU adherence, and the window additions at 3108, 3112, and 3122.
Respectfully submitted,

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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